
Notice of Submission  
 
Submission related to: Public Health and Other Legislation (Extension of Expiring Provisions) Amendment Bill 
2022. 
 
I William Ellsum of  an end to the Heath Emergency and all 
related mandates. 
 
The State Government has not provided sufficient data and other relevant evidence, relating to the justification 
of the extension of the Bill, to the people of Queensland. There has indeed, been a complete lack of proof and 
data provided by Qld Health, CHO or members of Parliament, to those who have repeatedly requested it. 
 
I and the people of Queensland, have not received a detailed update of the risks and/or consequences of, 
either a continuation of the proposed Bill, or the cessation of the Bill. Further to this, there has been no 
provision of sufficient evidence relating to the justification and/or lawful relevance of the Bill, to the people of 
Queensland. 
 
As a result; I am unable to ascertain how the above proposed Bill could benefit or prevent any meaningful 
actions 
 
Recent data that has now been released by the ABS shows that fatalities due to COVID-19 have been 
exaggerated. The reprehensible fact appears to be, that citizens of our State and nation have been misled and 
the level of the Health Emergency was not at that of which we were warned it would be. 
 
Federal Registration of Legislation guidelines, which are representative of the Commonwealth of Australia 
Laws, Acts and Statutes; has not made any provision or proposal, for any current or future mandatory 
vaccination program, within the borders of the Commonwealth of Australia jurisdiction. This is important and 
fundamental in relation to the Bill, as the introduction of the Bill results in the enforcement of mandatory 
workplace vaccination requirements. 
 
Vaccination has been shown to not prevent the contracting and spreading of COVID-19 since the advent of 
Omicron. Given its mild, endemic nature, an increasing number of countries have subsequently dropped all 
mandates and restrictions related to COVID-9. 
 
The measures instituted under the Health Emergency have resulted in immeasurable emotional, psychological 
and economic damage to countless citizens, families and small businesses. 
 
Therefore, as a Queensland citizen of the Commonwealth of Australia, I hereby demand that the above 
proposed Bill be revoked or withdrawn when the current expiration date of the Bill ends on the 30 April 2022. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

William Ellsum 
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